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THE HUDDLE
Spring 2015

August 22, 2015 
Board Meeting

UGA Lettermen’s Club

September 4, 2015
40 Year Reunion-1975 Team

Holiday Inn

September 5, 2015
Lettermen’s Tailgate & Reunion

UGA vs. Louisiana-Monroe
Oconee Hill Cemetery

November 7, 2015
UGA vs. Kentucky

Military Appreciation Day 
Sanford Stadium

April 13, 2016
Board Meeting

UGA Lettermen’s Club

April 14, 2016
27th Annual Vince Dooley Open

UGA Football Spring Awards Banquet
Athens Country Club

April 15, 2016
27th Annual Hartman-Dukes Classic

Athens Country Club

April 16, 2016
Wally’s Boys Breakfast

Athens Country Club
Alumni Flag Football Game

G-Day Game
Sanford Stadium

Important Dates to Remember

DO WE HAVE YOUR
EMAIL ADDRESS?

Dear Lettermen,
As we look forward to the 2015 football season, please remember the 
hours of operation of the Lettermen’s Club.  
1.	 Lettermen’s Club opened to lettermen two hours before Kickoff.
2.	 Lettermen’s Club cleared at Kickoff.
3.	 UGA Facility Support Staff clean Lettermen’ Club.
4.	 After Club is cleaned, Recruiting Staff enters to set up and prepare for 

Prospects and family.
5.	 Half Time recruiting function.
6.	 In the 4th quarter, after the Recruits and Families have left the Club, 

Lettermen may return.
September 5, 2015 is our first home game and our reunion game for 
the 2005, 1995, 1990, 1985, 1975, 1965, 1955, and 1945 teams.  Also, 
there will be a tribute to our former service men at the Kentucky game 
on November 7, 2015.  Enjoy your summer and we will see you this fall.

Sincerely,

Mack H. Guest, III
President

Letter From the President
Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club

Officers and Board of Trustees
2015

Officers
President	 Mack H. Guest, III
Vice President	 Andy Johnson
Secretary-Treasurer	 Mark Hodge

Executive Committee
CLASS OF 2015	 John Jennings
	 Willie McClendon
	 David Weeks
	 Skip James
	 Walter White

CLASS OF 2016	 Ed Allen	
	 Jack Davis
	 Tim Morrison	
	 Bruce Wimberley
	 Chris Hammond
	 Mac McWhorter

CLASS OF 2017	 James Brown
	 Dick Conn
	 Billy Slaughter
	 Terry Osbolt
	 Des Williams
	 Brannan Southerland

CLASS OF 2018	 John Lastinger
	 George Patton
	 Mixon Robinson
	 Jim Baker
	 Bruce Sills	
	 David Dukes

Ex-Officio Members	 Vince Dooley
	 Greg McGarity



2015 Alumni Flag Football Game
The 7th Annual Alumni Flag Football Game was held on Saturday, April 11, 2015 before the G-Day game at Sanford 
Stadium.   We had a great turn-out of lettermen participating.  Thank you to Coaches Derrick Bailey and John Paul Holmes/
John Smith!  It was such a great game and ended in a tie.  We will have a great rematch next year to see who takes home 
the trophy!!
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(Photos courtesy of UGA Sports Communications)
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Charley Whittemore
Damn Good Dawg

By Loran Smith

Charley Whittemore has been a fixture on Georgia’s athletic front for nearly a half century. First he was a player, then came a 
coaching stint. These were followed by an administrative role in which he was officially a manager but more so a behind-the-
scenes troubleshooter who was forever making things run smoothly when an athletic event got underway--an uncommon con-
tributor whose reward was the inner satisfaction that he had done his job the way it was supposed to be done. He drew attention 
only when something went awry.

As a football player, he had everything but speed. He had a competitor’s heart, a rugged receiver who could make plays--one of 
the best possession receivers ever to play between the hedges. His reliability factor was over the top. Need a first down, get the ball 
to Charley. Need a big play to keep a drive moving forward, focus in Charley’s direction. With an ability to get open, Whittemore 
made countless big plays in his career and set a number of records during his three varsity years in Athens. He also returned kicks, 
was an accomplished blocker, and was a valuable leader--his teammates saw him produce in the face of pounding defenses, one 
who never complained and one who gave of himself. They took note.

With winged feet, Whittemore would have claimed high honor, like All-America, and likely would have been a big-time receiver 
in the NFL where he would have flourished with his extraordinarily competent hands and his ability to find the open field with his 
cogent route running. There was no flash to his play, just clutch and yeoman performance every snap, every game.
After a brief stay in training camp with the New Orleans Saints, Whittemore embarked on a coaching career, starting out with 
Memphis State, moving on to Vanderbilt with Fred Pancoast, who was Georgia’s offensive coordinator during Whittemore’s 
senior year, 1970. In 1978, when Pat Hodgson left Georgia as receivers coach to join Rex Dockery at Texas Tech, Vince Dooley 
hired Whittemore to replace Hodgson. He would have a run of 37 years before stepping aside “for the next generation.”
By 1990, Dooley had retired to the athletic director’s chair. His successor wanted to revamp his staff. Dooley welcomed Whit-
temore to his administrative lineup. Nonetheless, Whittemore still had the motivation to coach. As time elapsed, Whittemore 
saw that, at his age, the profession often leads to a dead-end street. He took the security of management and administration with 
Georgia and has made a laudable contribution without headlines.

The son of a Methodist minister, Whittemore settled in with a multiplicity of assignments--from facility management to game day 
operations for all sports to routine maintenance to trouble shooting for anything under the sun and fixing whatever was broken. 
All the while he was investing into a retirement program that would enable him and his charming wife, Debbie, to enjoy their 
golden years.

With a bent for enterprise, Whittemore, in 1990, purchased a couple of lawn mowers and started a lawn maintenance business, 
which flourished. He put his earnings into an interest-bearing account which would underwrite the cost of his children’s college 
education. There were many days when he would leave the Coliseum, where his office was located, load up his lawn mowers and 
cut grass until suppertime. Those who are imbued with the work ethic, energy, and inventiveness often enjoy the self-satisfaction 
of doing something good, bringing about positive results. That was the Charley Whittemore way.
When he called it quits last week, all his receiving records had been broken. His life as an administrator did not qualify him for any 
grand awards, but if ribbons, like that for a military officer, had been attached to his blazer--for loyalty, due diligence, integrity, 
selflessness, charity, fair play, altruism, and just being a “Damn Good Dawg,”--he might have been crippled from the weight of 
justifiable tribute.

There won’t be a building named for this good and decent man, but few who follow in his footsteps will ever surpass his legacy. 
Those of us who appreciate him and his love of alma mater are sad that he is moving on but rejoice in his having come our way.

Let us not forget the recent deaths of our lettermen. These men loved the game of football and all that it had to offer.

In Memoriam kk

Charlie Bartenfeld
Gene Benton

Robert Dellinger
Craig Elrod

Bill Haley
William “Buddy” Johnson

Joe O’Malley
David Ross McKnight

Carl Sanders
George Skipworth

Robert “Bobby” Towns
Jimmy Womack



Spring Awards Banquet
	 On April 9, 2015 the Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club along with the University of Georgia Football Program held our 
annual Spring Awards Banquet at the Athens Country Club.  It was a great night of food and fellowship.
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27th Annual Vince Dooley Open
and Hartman-Dukes Classic

The 27th Annual Vince Dooley Open and Hartman-Dukes Classic will be held on 
April 14, 2016 and April 15, 2016.  (**Please note that this is a week later than in 
the past.) Hotel reservations can be made at the Holiday Inn in Athens.  Please call 
(706) 354-4433 and ask for the “FLC/UGA Football” group code to obtain the 
special rates and to be sure your reservation gets in the assigned block of rooms.  
The room rate will be $89.00-$109.00 per night.  Athens Country Club will be 
our host for the tournaments.
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From georgiadogs.com  •  May 24, 2015
As we look toward the annual observance of Memorial Day, The University of Georgia Athletic Association wishes to extend its 
sincerest thanks to all veterans who have served our country. Special appreciation goes to former Georgia Bulldog letterwinners 
who wore the red and black and served the United States in all branches of military service. 

Hundreds of Georgia Bulldogs from many varsity sports have been active in our armed forces and many have given their lives in 
service to our country. 

Following is a list of many of those who have military duty on their resumes. The Athletic Association is continuing to expand 
this list and request additions be submitted to the Georgia Bulldog Club (gclub@sports.uga.edu). Please include name, sport, 
branch of service, exact years of active duty (ex: 1965-68), and rank at time of discharge. 

The Athletic Association will continue to honor our veterans at future times including the annual Military Appreciation 
Day scheduled for the Georgia-Kentucky football game this fall (Nov. 7). 

Former UGA letterwinners in the military

Georgia Recognizes Former Military Serving Bulldogs

Jon Acker, Jr., basketball, U.S. Army National Guard
Ed Allen, football, U.S. Air Force
Charles R. Arkwright, football, U.S. Army 
Leon A. Armbrester, football, U.S. Air Force
Guy C. Arnall, tennis, U.S. Army
Doc Ayers, football, U.S. Navy
Tommy Barnes, golf, U.S. Navy
Baron W. “Ron” Asher, football, U.S. Navy
James Barrineau, track and field, U.S. Army
Richard Turner Bartenfeld, football, U.S. Air Force
*Thomas R. Beasley, football, U.S. Army, (WWI)
#Charles A. Beckwith, football, U.S. Army (Silver Star w/

Oak Leaf Cluster, Distinguished Service Cross, Legion of 
Merit, Purple Heart)

Scott Bohlke, baseball, U.S. Air Force
William R. “Bill” Bowdoin, Jr., U.S. Army
Mark Bowen, football, U.S. Army, 1969-71.
Collin Vincent Roy Brandon, football, U.S. Navy
Willis M. “Buster” Boshears, Jr., football, U.S. Air Force
Carl Willard “Red” Boyd, football, U.S. Marine Corps
*William G. Burt, Jr., football, U.S. Air Corp, (WWII)
William S. Burt, football, U.S. Air Force
#Jack Bush, football, U.S. Marine Corps
Marion Campbell, football, U.S. Army
Ron Carreker, swimming and diving, U.S. Coast Guard
Charles “Chuck” Carson, track and field, U.S. Army 

Reserves
Pat Casey, basketball, U.S. Army
Richard “Dick: A. Catone, wrestling/track, U.S. Navy
Jeff Chambers, football, U.S. Air Force
Donald F. Chander, III, track and field, U.S. Army
Clyde Joseph Childers, football, U.S. Army
David Cleghorn, track and field, U.S. Army
Robert N. Clemens, football, U.S. Air Force
Bill Cloer, football, U.S. Army

*John B. Connally, football, U.S. Army 
Leo Cooper, track and field, U. S. Army
*Jackson E. Cox, football, U.S. Marine Corps
Stan Crawford, football, U.S. Army, 1967-70
Tony Cushenberry, football, U.S. Air Force
P. Jack Davis, football/wrestling, U.S. Army
George Demos, football, U.S. Army
Ray Dicharry, football, U.S. Marine Corps
Pete Dickens, footbally, U.S. Army, 1967-73, Captain
Tom Duggins, basketball, U.S. Army
Ken Dumbleton, football, U.S. Army
*Henry T. Elrod, football, U.S. Marine Corps, (WWII, 

Congressional Medal of Honor)
Coke Ellington, swimming, U.S. Army
#Gene Ellenson, football, U.S. Army 
*Samuel P. Eskew, football, U.S. Air Force
Robert Evans, football, U.S. Army
G. Gale Galland, women’s basketball, U.S. Public Health 

Service
Christopher Gaunder, football, U.S. Air Force
Gardner Gidley, swimming, U.S. Marine Corps
*James A. Gillespie, basketball, U.S. Navy, (WWII)
John D. Glass, football, U.S. Army
*Winfred S. Goodman, football, U.S. Air Corps, (WWII)
Warren Gray, football, U.S. Army
Richard A. Grimes, cross country, U.S. Army
William Harber, football, U.S. Air Force
Daniel M. Harper, Jr., cheerleading, U.S. Air Force
Jimmy Harper, football, U.S. Air Force
*Noah Harris, cheerleading, U.S. Army
Dr. Clyde C. Harrison, Jr., football, U.S. Air Force
#William C. “Bill” Hartman, football, U.S. Army 
Waymond Henry, basketball, U.S. Air Force
*Winston D. Hodgson, football, U.S. Marine Corps
William “Bo” Holland, swimming, U.S. Navy



7

William Hopkins, wrestling, U.S. Army
Ronald Wade Huggins, football, U.S. Army
Pat Hunnicutt, football, U.S. Army
Clyde L. Hunt, Jr., track and field, U.S. Marine Corps
*Joe Glen Hyde, Jr., football, U.S. Air Force, 
Lyons Joel, tennis, U.S. Army
Frederick Johnson, Riflery, U.S. Army
*Howard W. Johnson, football, U.S. Marine Corps.
Douglas Lloyd Johnston, track and field, U.S. Air Force
Robert D. Jones, student trainer, U.S. Army
Cliff Kimsey, football, U.S. Army
Charles M. (Mike) King, riflery, U.S. Army
Thomas W. “Tommy” Lawhorne, football, U.S. Air Force
Derwent Langley, football, U.S. Air Force
*Marcus Lee Lenderman, football, U.S. Marine Corps
Tom Lewis, football, U.S. Air Force
Tommy Lewis, football, U.S. Air Force
Tom Lokey, football, U.S. Air Force
*Ralph Maddox, football, U.S. Army, (WWII)
Francis W. Malinowski, football, U.S. Army
Matthew Mallalieu, cheerleading, U.S. Marine Corps
Dan Marlow, football, U.S. Air Force, 1984-97
*Lacy F. Mangleburg, football, U.S. Air Corps, (WWII)
James H. Massey, Jr., football, U.S. Army
Hugh McCarley, football, U.S. Air Force
Bill McKinny, football, U.S. Army
#John McKnight, football, U.S. Army
Eugene Hilburn “Gene” Methvin, football, U.S. Air Force
Thomas W. Miller, football, U.S. Army
William F. “Bill” Miller, baseball, Georgia Army National 

Guard
#Billy Mixon, football, U.S. Army
Lee Montgomery, football, U.S. Marines
#LeRoy Moorehead, football, U.S. Army
Tom Nash, football, U.S. Air Force
Steve Neuhaus, football, U.S. Army
Duncan Newkirk, football, U.S. Army
John A. Nuckolls, Sr., baseball, U.S. Army
George Nowicki, football, U.S. Army.
Bill O’Callaghan, baseball, U.S. Army
Frank Orgel, football, U.S. Army
Travers W. Paine, III, football, U.S. Army
Kermit Perry, track and field/football, U.S. Army
Jimmy Pitts, basketball, U.S. Army
George Poschner, football, U.S. Army (Bronze Star, 

Distinguished Service Cross, Purple Heart)
Samuel E. “Sam” Posey, track & field, U.S. Air Force
Bobby Poss, III, football, U.S. Army Reserves
*Homer S. Passmore, football, U.S. Air Corps
Samuel David Register, football, U.S. Air Force
James M. Roberts, Jr., football, U.S. Air Force
*Henry Walter Ruark, football, U.S. Army, (WWII)
George Phillip Russell, football, U.S. Marine Corps

Robert George Salisbury, boxing/football, U.S. Air Corps
#Jeff Sanders, football, U.S. Marine Corps
William “Bill” Saye, football, U.S. Marine Corps
Kenneth P. Shaw, football, U.S. Marine Corps
Bruce Sills, football, U.S. Air Force
#Frank Sinkwich, football, U.S. Marine Corps/U.S. Merchant 

Marine/U.S. Army Air Forces
*James Turner Skipworth, Jr., U.S. Army
#Vernon “Catfish” Smith, football, U.S. Army Air Forces
Leonard (Len) Spadafino, football, U.S. Army
Mark Sperre, track/cross country, U.S. Air Force
Mike Steele, football, U.S. Army
Mike Striplin, football, U.S. Marine Corps/Reserves
*Luis Sutera, football, Jr., U.S. Army
William Tang, football, U.S. Navy
*Edmund B. Tate, football, U.S. Army 
Joe Teasley, football, U.S. Marine Corps
Thomas J. “Tommy” Thompson, football, U.S. Marines
Jim Threldkeld, baseball, U.S. Army
#Robert Forrest Towns, football/track, U.S. Army
Charley Trippi, football/baseball, U.S. Air Force
Stephen James “Jimmy” Tuggle, track and field
Christopher “Kip” Ward, cheerleading, U.S. Army
Kris Ward, track and field, U.S. Navy
Bill Watkins, football, U.S. Army
Jim Watrous, tennis, U.S. Army
Alva D. Watson, III, football, U.S. Army Reserves
Edwin L. West, track and field, U.S. Army
Alan Wexler, football/track, Georgia Air Guard
George Whitton, football, U.S. Army
Robert “Bob” W. Whitton, track and field, U.S. Marine 

Corps
Barry Wilson, football, U.S. Army
Gene “Buck” Wilson, U.S. Air Force
*Thomas Eaton Witt, football, U.S. Air Corps, (WWII)
John M. Wolf, track and field, U.S. Navy
*Joseph G. Woodruff, Jr., football, U.S. Air Corps, (WWII)
Jimmy L. Yearwood, baseball, U.S. Army
Christopher O. Young, football, U.S., Air Force 

Vince Dooley, football coach, U.S. Marine Corps
Phil Schaefer, football/basketball broadcaster, U.S. Army

*killed in action
#deceased
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Georgia Sports Hall of Fame
Congratulations to Willie McClendon (1976-77-78) who was inducted into the Georgia Sports Hall of Fame on February 21, 2015 
at the Macon City Auditorium. 

Below is the article appeared in the Georgia Sports Hall of Fame program.

A native of Brunswick, Georgia, Willie McClendon began his athletic career as a three-sport athlete in football, basketball, and 
track & field at Brunswick’s Glynn Academy.  A three-year letterman in football (1972-74) and a two-year letterman in track & 
field (1973-75), McClendon led his high school football team to a regional title in 1972 and was named Georgia’s Most Outstand-
ing track & field athlete in his senior year.  Upon graduating, McClendon attended the University of Georgia where, under Coach 
Vince Dooley, he became a three-year letterman (1976-78) at running back for the Bulldogs football team.  Voted team captain 
in his senior year, McClendon finished that seaon with a school-record 1,312 rushing yards and 13 touchdowns and was named 
the 1978 SEC Player of the Year.  After accumulating 2,228 yards rushing and 22 touchdowns in three seasons at Georgia, Mc-
Clendon was selected by the Chicago Bears in the 1979 NFL Draft.  In four seasons with the Bears (1979-1982), McClendon 
accumulated 430 all-purpose years (rushing, receiving, and punt/kick returns), scored two touchdowns, and made over a dozen 
tackles on special teams.  After finishing his professional football career with the USFL’s Jacksonville Bulls in 1984, McClendon 
turned his attention to coaching and served as the running back coach for Valdosta State University (1986-87) and the University 
of Georgia (1989-94). 

National Football Foundation and College Hall of Fame, UGA Chapter

On May 18, 2015, the Athens Athletic Hall of Fame held their 14th annual induction ceremony at the Holiday Inn 
in Athens, GA. William “Willie” Fowler (1954-55) was inducted posthumously.

On Monday, April 20, 2015, The University 
of Georgia Chapter of the National Football 
Foundation and College Hall of Fame held their 
Annual Awards Presentation at the Athens Country 
Club.  Congratulations to Chris Conley and David 
Andrews who received the Jack Turner Award.  
The contribution to Amateur Football Award 
was presented to Bobby Towns posthumously. 
Post Graduate Achievement Awards were given 
to:  Wayne Brantley, Mack Faircloth, Andy 
Ghertner, John Little, Angelo Monti and Kirk 
Warner.

Athens Athletic Hall of Fame

Etowah County Alabama Sports Hall of Fame

On April 11, 2015, Jimmy Wood (1968-69-70) was inducted into the Etowah 
County Sports Hall of Fame.  The event took place in Gadsden, AL with over 400 
people in attendance at the Convention Hall.  Fellow lettermen Wayne Ingle, Johnny 
Ingram, and Pat Rodrigue were on hand to celebrate this great accomplishment 
with Jimmy.
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Frank Ros
1978-79-80

In the fall of 2014, Frank Ros was inducted into the Hispanic Scholarship Fund Alumni Hall of Fame. Congratulations, Frank, 
on this extraordinary honor.

Article appeared on the UGA Alumni Association website

Frank P. Ros ’82, ’84, Team Captain of the University of Georgia’s 1980 National Football Champions, 
Academic All-SEC and past recipient of the University of Georgia Chapter of the National Football Foundation 
and Hall of Fame Post-Graduate Award, currently serves as Assistant Vice President, Latin Affairs for The 
Coca-Cola Company where he transformed a one-market urban community relations program, Coca-Cola 
Presents Art of Harmony, into a nine-market, nationally recognized and award-winning property. This is one 
step towards his new goal and duty to make the company recognized as a leading corporate citizen within the 
Latino community, an area which he is no stranger.

As a member of many leadership organizations, Ros has offered his services to numerous national, state and community boards 
including, his appointment by Governor Roy Barnes as Chairman of the Georgia Commission on Hispanic Affairs and his 1998 
selection by the Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia on the Hispanic Task Force. Other boards served include, 
the Georgia Force (Arena Football), the U.S. Hispanic Chamber of Commerce, National Council of La Raza, League of United 
Latin American Citizens, National Hispanic Corporate Council, Cuban American National Council, and the National Puerto 
Rican Coalition, the Hispanic Scholarship Fund (Past Chair, Advisory Board) and the Latin American Association (Immediate 
Past Chairman).

Most recently selected to serve on the National Task Force on Early Childhood Education for Hispanics and to Chair the UGA 
Latino Advisory Council, Ros currently serves on the Boards of the Family Connections Partnership, Inc., University of Georgia 
Alumni Association, the University System of Georgia Foundation, Inc., the Community Foundation for Greater Atlanta, The 
Walker School (Capital Campaign Chair) and The Pinnacle Orthopedic Research Institute.

Born in Barcelona Spain, Ros lives in Kennesaw, Georgia with his wife, Jan Floyd-Ros, and sons, Frank VI and Bryce where he 
enjoys mountain biking, weightlifting, running and reading.

When recently asked about his time spent at UGA Ros said, “Obviously, no amount of money can payback the wonderful 
experience(s) of attending the U. of Georgia. However, we owe it to the next generation to give back to our great institution and 
make it even better than we left it.”

The 1975 team is planning on having a great reunion weekend starting on Friday, September 4, 2015. 
We will be getting a group together to play golf on Friday morning at the Georgia Club Golf Course. That evening, there will 
be an event for 1975 football team and their spouse/guest at the Holiday Inn (downtown). Invited are all players on that 1975 
team, coaches, managers, trainers and cheerleaders. A fantastic meal is planned for that evening. The cost for the evening 
meal will be $35 per person. The golf will be $63. 
Saturday, September 5th is the annual Lettermen’s Club tailgate at Oconee Hill Cemetery before the football game, and the 
1975 team will be recognized at halftime. We have a block of 25 rooms at the Holiday Inn reserved for a small window of 
time. The cost is $250 per night and there is a 2-night minimum. If you are planning on staying there, please make your res-
ervations promptly. The phone number is (706) 549-4433. Be sure to give “UGA” as your code. 
So that we can begin to plan accordingly, please email Sally at sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com and let her know 
if you will be able to play golf and/or attend the Friday night event.  If you should have any questions, please feel free to 
contact Glynn Harrison at glidinggh@bellsouth.net or (706) 207-6900.
This is a weekend you don’t want to miss!!!

40 Year Reunion - 1975 Team

Jimmy Payne Hardship Fund
The Jimmy Payne Football Lettermen’s Hardship Fund has been established by the Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club for 
the purpose of providing financial assistance to needy football lettermen who find themselves under hardship conditions. 
For an application, please visit our website- www.ugalettermensclub.com. 



Bryan Christopher Abbott
Cory D. Allen
Casey Eugene Barnum
Phillip Todd Benton
Ilya Berry
Jarrett Hall Berry
Terreal Michael Beirria
John Fletcher Blank
Gregory B. Blue
Clinton Andrew Boling
Collin Brandon
Robert Brannon
Reggie Brown
Thomas Brown
Quincy Carter
George William Cheek
Nicolas Deantoni Clemons
Anthony W. Clincy
David Allen Cooper
Ricardo Suvica Crawford
Vance Ervin Cuff
Phillip Bernard Daniels
Dale Lavon Dixson
Keith D. Drayton
Kenneth Dewayne Driskell
Benjamin Taylor Dukes
Joseph Dupree
Terrence Jermaine Edwards
Marquis Allen Elmore
Jason O. Ferguson
Darryl Rashad Gamble
Cleveland Edward Gary
Olandis C. Gary
Brad Gilbert
Ha’San Arron Graham
Logan Shane Gray
Dejuan Javer Green
Andrew Michael Gully
Edgar M. Guthrie
Ronnie Maurice Harrell
Akeem Jovan Hebron
Jamie Henderson
Chadwich Dunn Holleman
Albert H. Hollis
Daniel Wayne Inman
Gregory Jackson
Willie K. Jackson
David L. Jenkins
Jonas Duran Jennings
Jerry R. Jerman
Michael Johnson
Wayne Johnson
Ben Lee Lane
Emarlos Stanza Leroy
Josh Paul Lowell

Larry L. Mann
Arthur James Marshall
Kareem E. Marshall
Timothy Lewis Martin
Ricky McBride
Thomas B. McKinnon
Randy Montez McMichael
Prince R. Miller
Demario Minter
Orry Mitchell
Michael Anthony Moore
Jesse Murray
Roy Thomas Nix, Jr.
Carnie Norris
Thaddeus Terrell Parker
Brett J. Pellock
Kevin Louis Perez
Jermaine Phillips
Jimmy Poulos
Albert Todd Pullen
Kajara Limone Ranson
Amber Tamara Reedy
Patrick John Rinard
Gordon Robbins
Joe Wayne Roberts
Julius Tyrone Robertson
Durell Robinson
Eric W. Robinson
Kenneth Sims
Robert Singleton
Andre Smith
Jarmario Antuan Smith
Marcus L. Smith
Matt Jarmaine Smith
Thomas Edward Spangler
Jeffery Allen Stephens
Kirby Lanier Stewart
Marcus Lavar Stroud
Travis Mandel Stroud
Ricky Styles
Johnathan L. Sullivan 
C. B. Tate
Michael Renai Taylor
Nathaniel Taylor
Charles Schaef Teece
Lemonte Donzell Tellis
Christopher A. Terry
Andrew Odell Thompson
Ralph Cecil Thompson
Kiante Jamont Tripp
Michael Benjamin Turner
Joseph M. Walker
Michael Arthur Wallace
Timothy Leon Wansley
James Edward Warner

Andre Bernard Washington
Eddie Weaver, Jr.
Aron White
Jermaine Wiggins
Gregory Alan Williams
Gregory Steven Williams
Henry Williams
Gary A. Willis
Michael W. Willis 
Duane Reagan Wilson
Billy J. Worrell
Barry G. Young
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Lost Lettermen

Lost Lettermen!  The following lettermen do not have a current address with us.  If you have any information of their whereabouts, 
please contact Sally at sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com or mail information to 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, 
GA 30606.  Thanks for your help!

2015 Georgia
Football Schedule

September 5	 Louisiana-Monroe	 Athens, GA

September 12	 Vanderbilt 	 Nashville, TN	

September 19	 South Carolina 	 Athens, GA	

September 27	 Southern University	 Athens, GA

October 3	 Alabama 	 Athens, GA

October 10	 Tennessee 	 Knoxville, TN

October 17	 Missouri	 Athens, GA

October 31	 Florida  	 Jacksonville, FL	

November 7	 Kentucky 	 Athens, GA

November 14 	 Auburn  	 Auburn, AL	

November 21 	 Georgia Southern	 Athens, GA	

November 28	 Georgia Tech	 Atlanta, GA

Lettermen Contact
Information

MOVING? CHANGE IN JOBS??
NEW EMAIL ADDRESS??? 

Please be sure to contact Sally Haugabook at sallyhaugabook@
ugalettermensclub.com with any change in your contact 
information.  It is important for us to have the current mailing 
address for you.  Also if Sally does not have your email address, 
please send it to her.  She periodically sends out emails concerning 
lettermen, tailgating, golf tournaments, and shirt sales.  Thanks 
for your help!  



Jimmy Womack was the man who often made Hershel Walker go--in 1980. If you witnessed this National Championship team 
in that glory year or if you examine old game film with a sage eye, you conclude that Womack was similarly as valuable to the 
offensive production as Herschel was himself. 

Herschel had thundering hoofs and could make yardage on his own--as much as any back who had ever played the game. However, 
he was like the rest of the world of great runners. If you stop him before he gets untracked, then you have the best defense for a 
runner. Give him time to pick his hole, however, and he would not only get his yards, he would punish you physically. 

Getting Herschel on the corner was Jimmy Womack’s job. He was the master of three of the most important ingredients a blocker 
can have: attitude, technique and leverage. He could take the legs out from under a defender with the greatest of aplomb. Few 
to wear the silver britches have ever been better. He was swift and deft, using his body like a scythe which led to his teammates 
giving him the moniker, “Hatchett Head.” In close and tight, he struck with power and drive, bringing about confirmation of 
positive results on short yardage plays. 

Where he was without peer, however, was out on the flank where he was like a heat-seeking missile when he went after his man. 
He was not imposing at 5-10, 205 pounds, but nobody blocked with more verve and efficiency. Every star has a supporting actor 
or sidekick. What would the Lone Ranger have been without Tonto, Johnny Carson without Ed McMahon, Batman without Robin. 
A closer in baseball can’t rise to the occasion without a setup man. Nothing like a center to keep a quarterback from becoming 
uppity. 

The good news about the 1980 story is that there was an unselfish attitude on the part of both the star and the unsung hero. 
Herschel, devoid of arrogance, deflected the outpouring of praise to his teammates. He knew his success, in large part, was 
something Womack contributed to structurally. It was never a sometime thing. Womack was consistent and gave of himself as 
much as Herschel. A selfless fullback, Womack understood that if he did his job, Herschel would lead the team to ultimate heights. 
He wanted to be a part of that. He was blue collar and truly enjoyed his subordinated role. That Herschel appreciated him made 
him work all the harder. 

In the Georgia system, the fullback and the offensive linemen were birds of a feather. Positive results came when they did their 
job and they gloried in their life under the radar roles. The fullback, in the Power I formation that Georgia ran back then, was a 
blocker first and foremost. But when he was handed the ball or caught a pass out of the backfield, good things usually happened. 
As a senior in 1980, Womack had 49 rushing attempts and gained 209 yards rushing. 

It was a glorious day when Herschel decided to cast his lot with the Bulldogs on Easter weekend 1980. The offensive coaches 
knew they had the ideal fullback in place for what they had in mind for Herschel. Womack was a three year letterman and had 
already demonstrated with Willie McClendon that he was the best at the point of attack. McClendon was big and fast, but Herschel 
was bigger and faster. 

Womack was the ideal fullback just as Herschel was the ideal tailback for the times. Everything was ideal as it turned out for that 
team as the National Championship season confirms. 

“Jimmy could block the linebacker and he could block on the corner as well as any fullback we ever had. He was compact and he 
could strike a decisive blow against the best of defenders. He was an MVP blocker who made a difference in our championship 
season,” Coach Vince Dooley said. 

His teammates always respected Womack which is why so many of them journeyed to Warner Robins on Saturday to say goodbye 
to an unselfish team player. Jimmy Womack identified with the team’s slogan to “be the best that I can be.”
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Womack Made Walker Go
by Loran Smith

You can send a memorial gift to the Georgia Football Lettermen’s Club in memory or in honor of a loved one.  This is a special 
way to honor those people who you loved.  Gifts can be sent to 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive Athens, GA 30606.  For more 
information, please contact Sally at sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com.  Thank you to those people who have taken 
part in this opportunity.

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Baker in memory of Sam Mitchell

IN HONOR OF…
Joyce Waller in honor of Mack H. Guest, III

Send a Memorial
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Lettermen News
2000: Chad Palmer and his wife, Lindsey Palmer, are excited to announce the birth of their second son, Chandler Mitchell Palmer, who 
was born at 4:09 AM on December 27, 2014. He came 4 weeks early, but he is totally healthy and is catching up quick! Such a blessing!
	 Email Address: cmpalmer17@yahoo.com

2010: Charles White has graduated from the University of South Carolina School of Law.  While at the University of South Carolina 
School of Law Charles won the CALI Award in Commercial Speech Seminar, won the CALI Award in Corporations, and won the CALI 
Award in Drafting Business Agreements.  Charles was also a student member of The John Belton O’Neall American Inn of Court, 
member of The International Legal Honor Society of Phi Delta Phi—Calhoun Inn, and a member of the Federal Bar Association—
Student Division at USC.  Charles served as a research assistant to the University of South Carolina School of Law’s Professor Robert 
T. Bockman, Professor James R. Burkhard, and Professor S. Alan Medlin.  Charles co-authored an essay with the University of South 
Carolina School of Law’s Associate Dean of Faculty Development & Associate Professor of Law, Colin Miller, The Social Medium: 
Why the Authentication Bar Should be Raised for Social Media Evidence, that is published in the Temple Law Review Online.  That 
same essay was cited in the Petitioner’s Reply Brief of the Case Monge-Martinez v. Md., 2015 WL 1396223 (Md.) (Appellate Brief).  
Furthermore, under the leadership of the University of South Carolina School of Law’s Associate Dean of Faculty Development and 
Professor of Law Colin Miller a second essay is forthcoming regarding laying the foundation of narcotic evidence in sophisticated 
American criminal litigation.  The essay is  entitled The Chain of Fools: Why the Foundation Bar Should Be Raised for Narcotic 
Evidence.  Lastly, Mr. White has performed legal research in areas of Federal and South Carolina criminal defense for John Delgado of 
Bluestein, Nichols, Thompson, & Delgado, LLC.
Email Address: whitecc2@email.sc.edu

1999: Michael Greer and his wife, Kelly, are proud to announce the birth of their son, John Henry (Jack) Greer, who was born on 
January 30, 2015.   
	 Email Address: mgreer36@gmail.com

1997: Derrick Byrd has been promoted to Vice President within the Corporate Banking Group of Synovus in Columbus, GA.
	 Email Address: DERRICKBYRD@synovus.com
	
1997:  Dax Langley and his wife, Valerie, welcomed their fourth child. Margaret Grace (Mamie) Langley was born on February 16, 
2015 and was 7 lbs. 10oz and 20 inches long.  Valerie and Mamie are both doing well and their other three....Kate, Charlie & Knox are 
loving their little sister.
	 Email Address: dax@vickeryfinancial.com

1992: Damon Evans was recently named Senior Associate Athletics Director and Chief Financial Officer at the University of Maryland

1985: Donald Chumley got his 100th win in 10 years as Head Football Coach at Savannah Christian Prep in Savannah, GA.  He joins 
an elite group of coaches who have had 100 wins in 10 years.
	 Email Address: schumley@savcps.com

1985:  Greg Clark just accepted a new position as a Project Manager with his employer, Floyd Medical Center, in Rome, GA.
	 Email Address: GClark@Floyd.org

1983: David Chandley has a change in job status. After 26 years as a meteorologist at WSB-TV in Atlanta, he is now the Chief 
Meteorologist at FOX5 in Atlanta. This new role began back in January, and he is so blessed to be living out his dream. 
	 Email Address: david.chandley@foxtv.com

1983: Judson Guest and his wife, Paula, are proud to announce the marriage of their oldest daughter, Meredith to Derek Varnadore. 
The wedding took place in Athens on December 13, 2014. Meredith and Derek live in Atlanta, where she works as a RN with Children’s 
Healthcare of Atlanta. Derek is a Project Engineer with Integra Construction. Their youngest daughter, Caroline, graduated Magna Cum 
Laude from Auburn University. She will be teaching kindergarten at Haw Creek Elementary School in Forsyth County.    
	 Email Address: jguest@ladtrucklines.com

1983: Jody Tanner’s son, Clay, graduated from Mississippi State and was commissioned as a Second Lieutenant in the United States 
Army on May 15, 2015. 
	 Email Address: jodytanner5@yahoo.com

1981: Joe Creamons has accepted the new position of Vice President of Construction/Transportation at First Midwest Equipment 
Finance Company.
	 Email Address: joecreamons@aol.com



DO WE HAVE YOUR 
EMAIL ADDRESS?
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1980: Jeff Harper and his wife, Debby, are proud to announce that their son, Cullen Harper, has been accepted to MUSC (Medical 
College University of South Carolina) in Charleston, SC in Dentistry.
	 Email Address: Jeff@capitalcitystucco.com

1980: Robert Miles’s youngest son, Nathan Robert Miles, graduated from Emory University on May 11, 2015. He plans to attend Law 
School in the fall.
	 Email Address: rmiles@SPORTS.UGA.EDU

1979: Robert Goodwin has retired after a 31 year career in academic counseling/teaching/coaching.  He has started a second career 
(part time) as a team sales representative with Dillard’s Sporting Goods in Anderson, SC and he’s loving every minute of it. Robert’s 
oldest daughter, Mary Kaitlin, just graduated from UGA this May and the day after graduation, she got engaged with a fall wedding in 
the works. Some fun times around the Goodwin house!
	 Email Address: robertgoodwin99@gmail.com

1978: Phil Aaron’s daughter, Harley Savannah Aaron, and her Vidalia High School Competition Cheerleading Team won the 2014 2AA 
Region Championship for the 1st time in 12 years.  This qualified them for State Finals in Columbus, GA., where they placed 4th in 
State.  Look for Harley and her VHS Indians at State Finals again this season, bringing home a State Championship.  Again, she must 
get her skills & looks from her Mom.
	 Email Address: jpaaron@southernco.com

1978: Mack H. Guest, III is proud of his daughter Laura who received her B.S. Sport Management from UGA in 2013 and has now 
graduated from Georgia State University on May 9, 2015 with a Master of Science, Sports Administration.  She is currently in the trainee 
program with the Atlanta Braves Corporate Partnerships.  His other daughter, Amanda is a rising senior at UGA and was on the dean’s 
list spring semester 2015. 
	 Email Address: mguest@ladtrucklines.com

1977: David McDonald recently sold his dental practice.  David has practiced dentistry in his hometown of Carthage, Tennessee for 33 
years.  He plans to play more golf, take care of the farm, and spend more time with his wife Lorrie, their four children, and especially 
the grandkids.  
	 Also his wife, Lorrie, just had her first book published.  It is about being an Alzheimer’s Caregiver and all the things she did to help 
my mother improve while suffering from AD. 
	 The name of the book is:  Blue, Baseball, Virginia- The Journey of an Alzheimer Patient and Caregiver.  A Journey of Humor, Help, 
and Hope!  It is available at amazon.com, barnesandnoble.com, and booksamillion.com. It will soon be available in bookstores and from 
her web-site:  www.lorriedavismcdonald.com
	 Email Address: toothdok@bellsouth.net

1976: Matt Robinson is now a VP of Business Development and Sales for “American In Home Care, LLC”.  He and his partners are 
buying in-home care companies in the state of Florida.  They have acquired 4 already since fall of 2013...with a few more targets closing 
in the next 12 months.  They are a private duty / private pay Nurse Registry providing in home care services throughout the state.  Their 
company name is “American In Home Care” in north Florida, and d/b/a Whitsyms in south Florida.
	 Email Address: mrobinson@americaninhomecare.com

1974: John Gurley has signed a representation contract between John Gurley Inc. and Lacas Coffee Company www.lacascoffee.com to 
bring Lacas Coffee to the retail market.  Lacas is a family owned craft roasted coffee company since 1921 with HQ  in Pennsauken, NJ. 
Be sure to drop by Andy Ulrich’s (75 letterman) Hawthorne Drugstore -- the first Lacas Coffee Retailer in the Southeast USA! 
	 Email Address: john.b.gurley@outlook.com

1973: Jim McPipkin retired on May 15, 2015 from Graphic Packaging as Director of Supply Chain and has moved to The Villages, 
Florida. There is an active Bulldog Club there and he hopes to make it more “energized.”
	 Email Address: jim.mcpipkin@graphicpkg.com

1970:  Jim Massey and his wife, Madelyn, went to Niagara Falls and the Finger Lakes for Veterans Day (Many bed and breakfasts 
across the US are giving Veterans and their wife a free night.)  For Christmas, they went to Williamsburg and then down to St. Simon’s 
for New Year’s.  In January, they took off for Hawaii for two weeks to celebrate their 40th Wedding anniversary to include a cruise 
around the Islands.  The islands were spectacular. They enjoyed especially seeing the area where Jake lives, and could tell why he loves 
it.  They are looking forward to this coming football season and the barbeque.  
	 Please surprise a teammate and give them a call (we all have cell phones and cheap long distance) because so many never hear 
from anyone & need the support because of health or finances.
	 Email Address: jmassey22@verizon.net

Lettermen News (cont.)
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Lettermen News (cont.)

 1968: Terry Osbolt’s son, Andy Osbolt, a UGA grad 1997,  UGA Baseball, was inducted into the Athens Hall of Fame on May 18, 
2015. He set the new home run record in a regular season, 23 in 50 games.  He played USA vs Japan in Tokyo, also lead the nation in 
RBI’s with 100 (JUCO).  He is married to Pam Irwin, former UGA Lady Dog Basketball, who holds the Women’s free throw record.  
They have 5 children and live in Johnson City Tenn.
	 Email Address: tosbolt@yahoo.com

1966: Anthony Dennard is a retired US Army officer and retired educator.  He wanted to say how fortunate he feels to have been part 
of the Georgia experience. Good memories!  He currently lives in Rome, GA with his wife, Vivian, a retired school administrator.  They 
have two daughters- Jennifer, UGA graduate, who works as a nurse for Cleveland Clinic in Ohio and daughter, Kim, UGA graduate who 
is teaching in Newnan, GA.  They have four grandchildren: Christopher (11), Marin (9), Wright (13), and Lilly.
	 Email Address: awdennard@gmail.com

2015 Frostbite/Muffin Golf Tournament
           This past March, the 2015 Frostbite/Muffin golf tournament was held at Fernandina Beach with Ralph Clark as chairman.  
A great weekend was had by all lettermen who attended.



15

End of an era at Georgia with Tereshinski’s Resignation
by Loran Smith

There are many times when fathers beget sons who play for their alma mater, but it is rare that you find fathers, sons, and grand-
sons all playing for the same school. With the retirement of Joe Tereshinski, Jr., this means that for the first time in 40 years, there 
will not be a Tereshinski affiliated with Georgia football when the Bulldogs kick off the season in 2015.

It all began with the senior Joe Tereshinksi, who was recruited to Athens in 1941 by a colorful former lineman, Harold “War 
Eagle” Ketron, who sent, among others, Charley Trippi to play for the Bulldogs.  Joe’s eldest son, Joe T., had become a fixture in 
the Georgia Athletic Association facilities since signing to play for the Bulldogs in 1973.  The grandson, Joe III, lettered with the 
Bulldogs as a quarterback in 2004-06. The last of the Tereshinskis is now a coach at UNC-Charlotte with Brad Lambert, a former 
Georgia assistant.

All three Tereshinskis spent time coaching, beginning with the original Tereshinski, who coached for the Redskins after his retire-
ment from playing in the National Football League. Each of the Tereshinskis is characterized by passion and rare loyalty to the 
University of Georgia. Joe Sr. loved his alma mater with the greatest of attachment and was always expressing thanks to Coach 
Wallace Butts for the scholarship that provided him with an education. He sent both of his boys to Georgia and named his second 
son Wally, a former Bulldog letterman, in honor of Coach Butts. Joe Jr. was ingrained with the Bulldog spirit and pride from the 
cradle. Love of UGA was part of his DNA. Nothing changed with the passing of time.

Joe T. became so attached to Athens, he never wanted to leave. He has held a variety of jobs from coaching to video coordinator 
to strength and conditioning coach. He developed rapport with his players and tried to emulate his strength coach, John Kasay, a 
fellow Pennsylvanian. He saw Kasay work his men hard, but he was there for them when they had a problem or issue or whenever 
they needed a friend. Kasay cared for his players and they knew it.

Like Kasay, Joe T. was there when a player needed help — whether it be with tutoring, counseling, or homesickness. None of them 
ever came his way who did not hear him pontificate on the importance of being a member of the Bulldog Nation.
He believed that passion and commitment won games. He experienced it as a player in 1976 when Georgia won the Southeastern 
Conference, coming from behind to win five games. The Bulldogs clinched the ‘76 SEC championship at Auburn when quarter-
back Ray Goff had such a bruised arm from the Florida game that he did not throw a single pass versus the Tigers. Georgia won 
28-0.

“The coaches told us we were going to run the ball, and we were up for the challenge, but I don’t think any of us thought we would 
not throw the ball at all,” Joe remembers.

There are countless highlights both as a player and as a coach.  Rather than single out games, Joe prefers to talk about relation-
ships — those with his teammates during his time as a player and those with the coaching staff and the players he coached. “The 
bonding and the feelings you get from working together to develop into a team is what means the most. The highlight of my time 
at Georgia is those relationships,” he says.

For years, even into the nineties, Joe T. lifted weights, ran sprints with his players, and could keep up with them. He would always 
say when he had expended most of his energy after a workout, “Hey guys, I get paid to do this.”

Father time has taken its toll. His knees remind him of that. At a strength and conditioning conference last year, which had at-
tracted a group of 400, a speaker asked all those who were 30 years or older to stand up. About 125 took their feet. Then he asked 
those 35 or younger to be seated. About 80 remained standing. Those 40 and younger were asked to take a seat. About 45 were left 
standing. When those 45 and younger were told to take a seat, 20 of the 400 were standing. “If,” Joe smiled, “he had asked those 
50 and younger to take a seat, I might have been the last one standing. I’ve had a good ride and love being a Bulldog. I have no 
regrets, but it is time for me to pass the torch.”

Like his father, Joe T. leaves a legacy of love and loyalty to alma mater that few can match.

Lettermen’s Club Hours of Operation During Home Football Games
	 1.       Lettermen’s Club opened to lettermen two hours before Kickoff.
	 2.       Lettermen’s Club cleared at Kickoff.
	 3.       UGA Facility Support Staff clean Lettermen’ Club.
	 4.       After Club is cleaned, Recruiting Staff enters to set up and prepare for Prospects and family.
	 5.       Half Time recruiting function.
	 6.       In the 4th quarter, after the Recruits and Families have left the Club, Lettermen may return.
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26th Annual Vince Dooley Open
April 9, 2015 • Athens Country Club

Scores- Senior Division
Low Gross
1st 	 John Lastinger	
2nd	 Larry Rakestraw

Low Net
1st	 Norman King
2nd	 Paul Messer

Scores- Open Division
Low Gross
1st	 David Dukes
2nd	 Ryan Schnetzer

Low Net
1st	 Scot Armstrong
2nd	 Chris Davis

Special Winners

Closest to the Pin
#5	 Ryan Schnetzer		
#8	 Lee Jackson	
#12	 Mike Cavan
#17	 John Lastinger

Long Drive
#4	 Jack Swan	  
#16	 Ian Knight

Lettermen Reunion
All lettermen will be honored during the UGA vs. Louisiana-
Monroe football game on September 5, 2015.  Instructions 
on where to meet and stand once your team is called will 
be provided at the Lettermen’s Tailgate registration table 
at Oconee Hill Cemetery that morning.  There will be a 
special recognition for the class reunion teams of 10, 20, 
25, 30, 40, 50, 60, and 70 years. 

10 years ago 2005
SEC Champions

Nokia Sugar Bowl Participants
(10-3) Coach: Mark Richt

Captains: D.J. Shockley, Greg Blue, Kedric Golston,
Max Jean-Gilles, Mike Gilliam

20 years ago 1995
Peach Bowl Participants
(6-6) Coach: Ray Goff

Captains: Whit Marshall, Brice Hunter, David Weeks,
Paul Taylor, Phillip Daniels

25 years ago 1990
(4-7) Coach: Ray Goff

Captains: Brian Cleveland, William Wynn,
Mo Lewis, John Kasay

30 years ago 1985
Tied in Sun Bowl

(7-3-2) Coach: Vince Dooley
Captain: Peter Anderson

40 years ago 1975
Cotton Bowl Participants

(9-3) Coach: Vince Dooley
Captains: Glynn Harrison, David Schwak

50 years ago 1965
(6-4) Coach: Vince Dooley

Captain: Doug McFalls

60 years ago 1955
(4-6) Coach: Wallace Butts

Captain: Bobby Garrard

70 years ago 1945
Oil Bowl Champions

(9-2) Coach: Wallace Butts
Captain: Charles Eaves



Place			
1	 Scot Armstrong	 56	
	 Pat Hodgson		
	 Jim Milo		
	 Casey Nickels		
			 
2	 David Dukes	 57	
	 Andy Johnson		
	 Mark Hodge		
	 Neal Franklin		
			 
3	 John Lastinger	 57	
	 Curt McGill, Jr.		
	 Mark Richt		
	 Robert Honeycutt		
			 
4	 Mike Cavan	 59	
	 Kevin Jackson		
	 J. B. Alexander		
	 Paul Gilbert		
			 
5	 Spike Jones	 59	
	 Jimmy Shirer		
	 Jim Hickey		
	 Dick Conn		
			 
6	 David Allison	 59	
	 Chris David		
	 John Gurley		
	 Gus Guthrie		
			 
7	 Jimmy Harper	 60	
	 Preston Pannell		
	 Joel Darden		
	 Robert Bell		
			 
8	 Stan Charping	 60	
	 Charley Whittemore		
	 Jim McCullough		
			 
9	 David Sawyer	 60	
 	 Ray Donaldson		
	 Danny Rogers		
	 Carmen Prince		
			 
10	 Larry Rakestraw	 62	
	 Todd Wade		
	 Ryan Fleming		
	 Norman King		
			 
11	 Ryan Schnetzer	 63	
	 Johnny Cobb		
	 Bubba Wadley		
	 Sean Rivas		
			 

12	 Kevin Butler	 63	
	 Jud Guest		
	 Tim Chapman		
	 Mitch Frix		
			 
13	 Rob Sale	 63	
	 Milton Bruce		
	 Ian Knight		
	 Ty Frix		
			 
14	 Brad Lastinger	 64	
	 Clay Ware		
	 Bill McKenny		
	 Ralph Clark		
			 
15	 John Smith	 64	
	 Josh Lee		
	 Willie McClendon		
	 Curtis McGill, Sr.		
			 
16	 Brian Schottenheimer    65	
	 Jack Davis		
	 George Patton		
	 Jim Cagle		
			 
17	 Horace King	 65	
	 Mark Starnes		
	 Andy Kardian		
	 Mike Ekeler		
			 
18	 Lee Jackson	 65	
	 Lindsay Scott		
	 Bill McCullough		
	 Kevin Sherrer		
			 
19	 Matt Robinson	 65	
	 Ken Helms		
	 Mark Wilson		
	 Mike Striplin		
			 
20	 John Griffin	 66	
 	 Trav Paine		
	 Ed Allen		
	 Matt McCormick		
			 
21	 Andy Platt	 66	
	 Ernest Ponder		
	 Bill Cole		
	 Mack Guest		
			 
22	 Lon Buckler	 68	
	 Chris Shaw		
	 Cameron Allen		
	 Derrick Bailey		
			 

23	 Philip Nix        Did not turn in card	
	 Will Witherspoon		
	 Hap Hines		
	 Turner Bartenfeld		
			 
24	 Brett Greene    Did not turn in card	
	 Ken McCraine		
	 Don Tomberlin		
	 Pete Dickens		

DO WE HAVE YOUR 
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26th Annual Hartman-Dukes Classic
April 10, 2015 • Athens Country Club

Special Winners

Closest to the Pin
#5	 Ryan Schnetzer		
#8	 Lee Jackson	
#12	 Mike Cavan
#17	 John Lastinger

Long Drive
#4	 Jack Swan	  
#16	 Ian Knight Special Winners

Regular Division- Longest Drive
#4	 Lee Jackson	
#7	 Casey Nickels	
#11	 David Dukes	
#16	 Preston Pannell	

Senior Division- Longest Drive
#4	 Pat Hodgson	
#7	 Jim Milo	
#11	 Bubba Wadley	
#16	 Mark Wilson

Closest to the Pin
#5	 Scot Armstrong- Hole-in-One	
#8	 Robert Honeycutt	
#12	 Joel Darden	
#17	 Preston Pannell	

Closest to the pin on second shot
#1	 Ryan Schnetzer	
#2	 Johnny Cobb	
#13	 Kevin Scherrer	
#18	 Matt Robinson	

Straightest Drive
#14	 Carmen Prince	

Shortest Drive
#3	 Kevin Butler	
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First Name:
Middle Name:
Last Name:

Physical Address:

City:                              State:          Zip:

Home phone:
Mobile phone:
E-mail:

Preferred Method of Contact (please choose one)

q Mail        q Phone        q E-mail

Year(s) Lettered at UGA:

Total Number of Plots Requested:

Plot Numbers:
(listed on landscape plan at www.bulldoghaven.org)

Number of Plots Requested:
                         x $1,500 =                        (total)

Mail Checks and Correspondence to:
Bulldog Haven

c/o Mack H. Guest, III
1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, GA 30606

info@bulldoghaven.org

Letterman Information

	 As UGA football lettermen, we take immense 
pride in the University of Georgia and its traditions.  
To continue the University’s exceptional heritage, the 
UGA Football Lettermen’s Club has started a new 
tradition among those for who UGA has been more 
than an alma mater, but a way of life.

	 Bulldog Haven is a 
designated section of 
the historic Oconee 
Hill Cemetery that is 
open exclusively to 
UGA football letter-
men, their spouses and 
families.  Located ad-
jacent to Sanford Sta-
dium, Bulldog Haven 
offers a unique rest-
ing place in the heart 
of the University of 
Georgia campus.  
This is Athens’ only 
cemetery desig-
nated to honor and 
celebrate the lives 
of UGA football 
lettermen.  We 
invite you to con-
sider supporting 
Bulldog Haven 
by deciding now 
to invest in a plot 
for yourself and 

your loved ones.
	 Bulldog Haven is a non-profit venture that 

will support the maintenance and restoration of his-
toric Oconee Hill Cemetery.  In addition to the note-
worthy University of Georgia personalities interred 
there, Oconee Hill Cemetery is also the resting place 
of many important figures in Georgia’s history.
	 Private tours of Bulldog Haven are available 
by calling Sexton Brian Adler at 706.543.6262.

www.bulldoghaven.org



The Dawg Pound
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State Farm®

Providing Insurance and Financial Services
Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 61710

Harry Hudson
Agent

10595 Old Alabama Connector, Suite 6, Alpharetta, GA 30022
770 587 3505

Huddle Sponsor/Advertising Packages
	 Advertising packages are available for the Lettermen Huddle Magazine. This is a great opportunity to promote 
your company to all of your fellow lettermen.  Listed below are the packages that are available.  Please contact Sally at 
sallyhaugabook@ugalettermensclub.com for questions. Send us your ad and make your check payable to the Georgia 
Football Lettermen’s Club and mail to 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, GA 30606.  

•	 The Dawg Pound is a special section of the Huddle solely devoted to business cards.  Everyone needs to take advantage 
of this. 

•	 Discounts will be given on multiple Huddle editions for full, ½ and ¼ page.  No discounts on the Dawg Pound.
•	 You are responsible for designing your own ad.
•	 You don’t have to be a letterman to advertise.

Top Dawg: $500
Full page ad in the Huddle newsletter

Recognition at Lettermen’s Golf Tournament

Between the Hedges: $250
1/2 page ad in the Huddle newsletter

Silver Britches: $125
1/4 page ad in the Huddle newsletter

Dawg Pound: $35
Business Card in the Dawg Pound



Lettermen, What’s Your News?
Change in address?  Promotion?  Transfer?  Family News?  We want to publish your news in THE HUDDLE.  Just fill out the 
following form and submit to Sally Haugabook, 1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive, Athens, GA 30606 or email her at sallyhaugabook@
ugalettermensclub.com.  Letters and suggestions for THE HUDDLE are also welcome.  CALLING ALL LETTERMEN! Send 
THE HUDDLE your current e-mail address, and we will run a list of all those we receive.  You and all of your teammates will be 
able to keep in touch!

Name   								        Degree and Class

Business Title

Business Address

Home Address

Email Address

My news is

THE HUDDLE
THE FOOTBALL LETTERMEN’S CLUB
1070 Lake Wellbrook Drive
Athens, GA 30606
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